
TOWN	OF	LONG	BEACH	
SPECIAL	COUNCIL	MEETING	
Via	ZOOM	
THURSDAY,	APRIL	22,	2021	
11:00	AM	
	
	
Participating	and	/	or	viewing	this	Zoom	meeting	were	all	five	council	members,	Lemay,	Johnstone,	
McFadden,	J.	Wall,	and	Kocher;	town	attorney	Chris	Willoughby,	C-T	de	Funiak,	Marilyn	Jones	&	Assoc.	
with	court	reporter	Lempa,	Chief	Swistek,		Larry	Wall-building	commissioner	along	with	other	viewers	
totaling	33	+	online	today.	
	
After	the	pledge	of	allegiance	attorney	Willoughby	updated	all	present	of	the	building	commission	
special	meeting	and	recommended	the	council	table	the	topics	discussed	at	that	meeting.		John	Wall	
motioned	to	table	the	Voortmann	&	Stop	29	discussion;	seconded	by	Lemay.		5	–	0	approval.		
	
NEW	BUSINESS:	
	
2021	Salaries	were	tabled	until	the	April	26th	special	council	meeting	by	motion	from	Lemay	and	second	
by	Johnstone;	all	approved.	
	
McFadden	updated	the	council	of	a	resident	with	back	charges	due	for	refuse	and	suggested	the	council	
support	the	water	department	in	collecting	from	this	resident	as	the	county	collects	on	back	taxes	and	
that	is	to	go	back	only	the	last	three	years.		Lemay	motioned	for	collection	of	the	last	3	years	refuse,	
Kocher	seconded	the	motion;	all	approved.	
	
The	4th	of	July	plans	were	discussed	in	length	by	all	involved	and	afterwards	it	was	decided	to	table	until	
the	April	26th	special	council	meeting	at	which	time	the	Park	Board	and	Long	Beach	Civic	Association	will	
have	had	collective	information	between	the	two	parties	to	bring	back	to	council.	
	
Chief	Swistek	is	requesting	$1,500	-	$2000	for	his	“Community	Outreach”	to	the	young	people	in	Long	
Beach.		He	would	like	to	purchase	sunglasses,	badges,	footballs,	beach	items,	etc.	with	a	Park	Board	
donation	to	the	police.		De	Funiak	stated	there	would	be	over	$2,000	from	the	recent	sale	of	the	defunct	
squad	car.		Joy	Schmitt	said	the	Park	Board	could	use	advertising	funds	for	the	purchase.	It	was	
suggested	by	McFadden	that	this	subject	be	tabled	until	the	April	26th	special	council	meeting.	
	
PUBLIC	COMMENT:	
	
Seth	McCormick	asked	what	really	happened	at	the	building	department	meeting	held	yesterday	and	
asked	for	transparency.	
Attorney	Willoughby	reminded	council	of	no	Q	&	A	in	the	public	comment	portion	of	the	meeting.	
	
Motion	to	adjourn	by	Kocher;	second	by	McFadden.		Adjourned	at	11:41	AM		
	
Respectively	submitted,	
	
Bill	de	Funiak	
Clerk-Treasurer,	Town	of	Long	Beach	


